RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees Regular Meeting

November 9, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the October 26, 2023 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written and fiscal officer presented October 2023 reconciled bank statement.

RESOLUTION

Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 41-23 Approving payment to Dura Mark Inc in the amount of \$19,420 for striping on Welton and Wilkshire Blvd paying \$2,853.31 from ARPA funds and balance from Gas Tax Fund, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed. Haueter made motion to approve Resolution 42-23 Paying Newton Asphalt for paving Welton Rd and LaFont using ARPA funds in the amount of \$208,011, seconded by Ackerman. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed. Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 43-23 Approving payment to Newton Asphalt for paving Wilkshire Blvd using ARPA funds in the amount of \$173,145, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed. Ritterbeck made a motion to approve Resolution 44-23 To Amend Appropriations to reflect actual Revenue, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed.

MEETING

Dante Mariani congratulated Matt Ritterbeck on his re-election. Roxanne Timberlake asked Trustees about a bus stop ahead sign that is falling down, Trustees told her that that is a county road and their sign, but they will check into it. Road Superintendent Chuck McNutt advised that compost is very busy, grey patch and pot holes are done for the year, and demonstrated a LED light option. Trustee Ackerman thanked residents for voting and appreciated the interest in the Township, remember to try to park off the roads during snow storms when trucks are plowing, and asked those using the walking trail to help keep it clean of litter and their animal feces. Trustee Ritterbeck thanked residents for his re-election, working on a grant for a utility vehicle and having temporary signs at the baseball complex removed, as it is against zoning. Zoning Inspector Ron Weekley advised he's received complaints about a business being run on Old Trail, but the complainant does not leave information for him to call back, residence on Hess Mill has been sold and is being cleaned up, Zoning Commission meets next week, and thanked the veterans who have served and those currently serving. Fiscal Officer Ann Ackerman thanked residents for their faith in her to serve as fiscal officer another four years. Martina Mann has backed up the first deed book and working on the second transit permit binder for the cemetery. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST: Ann Marie Ackerman		APPROVED:	
	, Fiscal Officer		, Chairman
		Donald Ackerman	
	, Trustee		, Trustee
Matthew Ritterbeck		Michael Haueter	